
Addressee: General Assembly
Paragraph #69 Session #22 (2023) 

Full Text

The Permanent Forum recommends that, in 2025, the General Assembly convene
a high-level plenary meeting known as the “World Conference on Indigenous
Peoples Plus 10” to evaluate the progress on the commitments made in the
outcome document of the World Conference on Indigenous Peoples. Furthermore,
the Permanent Forum recommends that the Assembly request the Secretary-
General to submit to the Assembly a constructive and comprehensive report,
developed with the full and effective participation of Indigenous Peoples, prior to
that Conference, on the progress made in the implementation of the outcome
document and the Alta outcome document, as well as on challenges and
opportunities for further action. It also calls upon the Assembly to support the
preparatory efforts of Indigenous Peoples.

Area of Work
Enhanced Participation at the UN, World Conference on Indigenous Peoples


